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Principal’s Message 

2016 has passed with a rush of excitement, 
student achievement and school success. 
Your school is progressive and continues 
self- improvement and a growth mindset. An 
example of this can be seen in what the school 
has done with the NAPLAN results. Once 
again our school has been identified as high 
performing and gaining literacy and numeracy 
growth above National and State levels. The 
students and school have been congratulated 
for these efforts. Self-improvement and growth 
mindset means we want to be even better. 
Every student was given their NAPLAN 
feedback individually and then developed 
a learning plan based on their results. For 
some it was to have special master classes in 
a topic, for others it was tutoring provided 
by the school after hours and other students 
wanted to increase the amount they read. 
The Education Minister has announced that 
students wanting to graduate high school with 
an ATAR must gain at least band 8 in NAPLAN 
and if not reached in year 9 more time will be 
given for this to happen in later years. This 
creates added pressure to all of our students 
and the school needs to respond to this.
We have looked at our literacy and numeracy 
programs. We have consulted the school 
council, school executive and the student 
body. We need to create a period each week 
to teach literacy in a systematic and rigorous 
manner. This is especially in the areas of 
comprehension and vocabulary development. 
It will be for year 7 to10 to begin with and 
we are developing the programs now. To 
make the time available for this to happen 
we have removed roll call and put the time 
saved into a literacy period. Roll call will 
be now taken electronically, saving time.
The students will start school at different 
times to accommodate this. 

Year 7 and 8 will start a bit later on four days 
and early on one day. Years 9 and 10 will 
start later on 3 days and early on two. The 
table on page 12 better explains the starting 
times. Finishing times will remain the same.
Parents can still drop their children at 
school at 8.55 and bus times do not 
need to be changed as there will be 
supervision available before period one. 
This is the first step responding to the 
increased literacy demands being placed on 
students. I would also like to take this time to 
encourage you to send your children to the 
after school study centres where free tutoring 
is available to meet everyone’s learning needs. 
This term we have welcomed a number of 
refugees from Syria and I am pleased to see 
that they have settled quickly and are working 
exceptionally hard to learn English. A number 
of students who have been here longer are 
acting as mentors and all the students are 
made to feel welcome. Our community is a 
shining example of positive immigration and 
how cultures can live together in harmony. 
Student citizenship development this year 
has been outstanding. They have taken a lead 
role in fundraising for others less fortunate, 
volunteered in the community for charity 
and as advisors to local government. They 
have represented the school at community 
events such as White Ribbon Day and many 
other school’s multicultural days. They have 
been described internationally as a great 
example of what the world should be like. I am 
constantly proud of their achievements and 
the difference they make in the lives of others. 
As this is the final newsletter for 2016 I 
wish everyone a safe and happy holiday.
                        
                                       Beth Godwin
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
ARABIC



12

NEW TIMETABLE FOR CABRAMATTA HIGH IN 2017

Year 7 and 8
Time Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Period 0 8.25
Period 1 9.15 9.15 9.15 9.15 9.15

etc etc etc etc etc
Finish 
time

3.15 3.15 2.25 3.15 3.15

Year 9 and 10
Time Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Period 0 8.25 8.25
Period 1 9.15 9.15 9.15 9.15 9.15

etc etc etc etc etc
Finish 
time

3.15 2.25 2.25 3.15 3.15

Mr McEwan Retires

As he dashes past everyone in the school cross country 
he is awarded the fastest boy in the school. He has been 
at our school for 34 years and is a wonderful educator. 
He is a dedicated deputy principal and educational 
leader. Mr McEwan is retiring from Cabramatta High 
School at the end of this year. He will still challenge the 
students in the cross country, I am sure he will have 
more training time so the students will need to lift their 
times. He will still be a part of our lives, in a different way.
The school community, staff, parents and students 
give their thanks for everything that he has done to 
support and inspire. We wish him health, happiness 
and longevity in retirement and hope that he 
remembers the good times and people of Cabramatta.
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Maths Matters
by Mr Powers

NAPLAN – Numeracy 2016

The year 7 numeracy result was 536.1. This is second highest result in the past 
six years. Growth is 66.4, which is higher than the state growth of 58.9. There 
were 80 students or 51.9% who achieved a band 7 or higher (top 3 bands).

The year 9 numeracy result was 589.8. A very pleasing aspect of the result is the 
school growth. Growth is 64.0, which is significantly higher than the state growth of 
40.7. There were 101 students or 49% who achieved a band 8 or higher (top 3 bands).

High Performing Mathematics students

Students have recently completed their yearly examinations.  There were 
many students who made significant improvements. I would like to 
congratulate the following students for achieving first place in their class.

Year 11
Sunny Wang
Kevin Ly
Huynh Thu Hang
Tan Quang Vu
Angeleena Kang
Van Le
Marie Antonio
Rhegie Salcedo
Joseph Nguyen
Roger Ly
Henri Truong
Christina Lau

Year 10
Helena (a) Nguyen
Cathy Pham
Gia Hung To
Jennifer Chuor
Keith Ngo
Jessica Nguyen
Johnny Pratthana
Hoang Quan Do
Rami Hikmat
Lay Ear
Sreinut Pou
Krisna Srey
Le Minh Trien Bui
Jaye Vu
Sreyka Seng

Year 9
Trish Nguyen
Reagan Quach
Juliana Tieng
Katrina Ho
Keothida Sayaseng
Maryam Sliwa
Frank Li
Wei Sun
Ngoc Khai Nguyen
Tim Nguyen

Year 8
Julina Lim
Trong Nhan Nguyen
Ronald Van
Quang Do
Jessica Nguyen
Chitra Va
Bryan Ky
Michelle Taing
Nhat Mai Nguyen

Year 7
Quang Le
Nancy To
Ryan Quach
Ian Nguyen
Timothy To
Victoria Yin
Jessica Troung
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School Council Meeting
7.9.16 & 2.11.16
Meeting 7th September  PRESENT
Principal: Beth Godwin 
CHS Staff: Mark Avery & Shonrita Prasad
SRC: 			 
Interpreters: Dijana Stevic, Thao Le, Tran 
Lee, Thin Em, Anh Vuong & Laucine Daniel 
Guest: Mr Andrew Lee – Lawyer 
Parents: Cam San Duong, Tu Lien Duong, Huong 
Luu, Josephine Ghoryan, Manilla LOoulon, Thao 
Pham, Thi Kieu Tram Lu, Tuyet Phuong Le, Lee Chou, 
Chan Ven Samnang Phork, Nary Mak, Sithy Sao, Kim 
You Khau, Dobrila Topic, Thi Kim Phung Quach, Van 
Yen Hy, Khon Ly, Thi Xinh Trinh, Thi Ngoc Huong 
Tran, Van Tua Huynh, Xeang Ly, Thi Huong Nguyen, 
Dieu Quach, Nelson Cabrera & Van Phuoc Chau. 
APOLOGIES: Patricia Fagan 
Minutes of last meeting accepted. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
• Our current school council president is Pat 
Fagan. She has been our president for at 
least 8 years. This is well after her being a 
parent of a student here.  Due to her family 
circumstances Pat has now resigned as president. 
•The president’s role is to: chair 
meetings; receive mail; sits on interview 
panels and attend official functions.
•Dieu QUACH was elected as 
president of the school council.
•The Community Liaison Officer 
program was evaluated and seen as 
beneficial to parents and students.
• The NAPLAN results are back and overall our 
school did very well. We are once again above the 
National and state average for growth in year 9 
numeracy. We are also seeing these same results 
in literacy particularly in year 7. This last week we 
have met with every year 7 and 9 student to give 
them their results and give specific feedback about 
what they did right and how they can improve.
•Each student then developed a learning 
plan to address their specific needs. 
•Analysing the results will help us direct 
professional learning for teachers, buy 
resources and even direct the timetable.

•The Knitting group was a parent request 
and has started. We are currently making 
squares to join together for a blanket which 
we will give away to someone who is needy.
•There are a number of students who have stepped 
forward to undertake community work in the 
school. One group are having a garage sale. The 
money raised will then go to buying new toys and 
other items for Christmas for children who are in 
hospital. We will deliver them on Christmas Day.
•The garage sale will be on the 10th 
of December at the basketball courts. 

GUEST SPEAKER 
Andrew Lee – Lawyer - Wills
*15 years as local lawyer *A lot better to have one 
than not. *Without a will there are extra costs 
involved in distributing estate and you don’t 
choose how it is distributed. *Without a will the 
estate goes to the government. *Wills from lawyers 
or Public Trustee *Cost from lawyer from $100 
to $1 000. *Change in family circumstances is a 
good time to update will. *Wills can be challenged 
if unfair – best to get lawyer’s advice. *If left 
to children under 18, estate will go into trust. 

SUPPORT UNIT PRESENTATION  
Shonrita Prasad - NDIS

SRC REPORT  
•Last visit for the captains.

GENERAL BUSINESS 
Computer Classes  -  Wednesday 9.30 to 11.00 am in 

School Library
Meeting Closed

Meeting 2nd November PRESENT
President: Dieu Quach
Principal: Beth Godwin

CHS Staff: Lachlan Erskine, Julie Piesse
SRC: Luke Trainer & Tracey Chau

Interpreters:	 Thao Le, Trinh Mai, Linda Siv, Anh 
Vuong & Laucine Daniel

Guest: Jolene Mokbel
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...minutes

Parents:	 Dieu Quach, Van Phuoc Chau, 
Nelson Cabrera, Binh Tang, Jessica Loi, Annie 
Soun, Thuc Nhan Truong, Lien Duong, Huong 
Luu,Quach Thi Kim Phung, Trinh Thi Xinh, Huynh 
Van Tua, Khon Ly, Thi Ngoc Huong Tran, Van 
Nguyen, Thu Van Dien, Tuyet Phuong Le, Thien 
Quang Chau, Jenny Hanh Vo, Sok You Tang, Kim 
You Khau, Chau Ven, Chou Lee, Tung Khy Tran, 
Sorpheap Bun ,Samnang Rhork, Manilla Loulou.
APOLOGIES:   Nil
Minutes of last meeting distributed to groups.
Welcome Dieu Quach.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
•Literacy-every year the school 
improves in literacy results.
•Analysis of NAPLAN informs school 
improvement and evaluation.
•The school wants to improve literacy.  In the 
last twenty years there has been 15 minutes 
reading every morning.  30% of students not 
reading in RedTime want to change to improve.
•Research shows that longer periods of time 
and direct teaching will improve literacy.
•NAPLAN is like going to the doctor, it is a diagnostic 
test, the school wants to target areas of learning.
•Looked at how the timetable can be 
adjusted to give more time to literacy.
•Years 7 and 8 would start later at 9.15am 
except for Wednesday at 8.25am – this would 
allow for specialist teachers for literacy.
Roll Call – Teachers can mark attendance on 
ipad or computer – rolls marked electronically.
In the future, students will need a Band 8 to qualify 
for the HSC, MANY Year 9 students currently do not 
meet this level so the school is developing strategies 
to help reach this level. By having a dedicated 
literacy period, students can focus on these 
skills to improve results in NAPLAN and the HSC.
Would this cause any hardship?
Would it help students learning literacy?
These two questions were put to the School 
Council. Comments:
*starting later not good for parents who are 
working – B Godwin: students can still come 
  earlier in the morning
*more than one period for literacy is not enough.

*keep students until 5pm learning English
*can gain some more time in Years 7 and 8
*start everyday at 8.25am
*Library to open earlier
*like to stay with the old times.
CANTEEN Lachlan Erskine
The current school contract with 
the Canteen is ending this year.
The School Canteen can be operated by the 
School or go to tender for a five year lease.  
There was discussion amongst groups, some 
groups were undecided but the majority of
groups wanted to go to tender. A comment 
from one participant is that the amount the 
canteen pays to the school, currently $60,000 
should be indexed to increase annually.
KNITTING– current time not working as there are 
not many parents attending.  Suggestion that 
the knitting group meet one hour before School 
Council. Agreed to start the knitting group from 
5pm before School Council, with School Council to 
start at the regular 6.30pm time.
GARAGE SALERequest for parent help with 
garage sale on Saturday 10th December to raise 
money for the Childrens’ Hospital. One student 
is involved with Swag family for homeless, she 
organises toiletry packages.Toiletry items can be 
donated at the front office. Help our own families 
– some students are homeless, some have no 
parents.  At Christmas, 
we put together hampers and deliver them.
DRUG AND ALCOHOL ISSUES – CORE 
COMMUNITY SERVICES Jolene Mokbel  - Drug 
and Alcohol Counsellor	 Jolene works with 
young people aged 12 -24. Cannabis – names 
for cannabis, joints, bong, cookies. Facts about 
cannabis, 11% of 12-17 years have tried cannabis; 
effects of cannabis, signs of addiction, how to 
talk to your child about cannabis.
FACULTY PRESENTATION – SCIENCE 	 Julie 
Piesse
Space Camp open to students in Years 9 
– 11. Overseas trip-live like an astronaut.
INTRODUCTION OF SCHOOL CAPTAINS 2017
Luke Trainer, Tracey Chau
Raffle:  $109
Next Meeting 30/11/16
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9 IST Microsoft Excursion
by Mr Hallab

Year 9 Information & Software Technology went to the 
Microsoft Sydney City Store on Monday 12th December 
to experience virtual reality, gaming systems, as well 
as app development using Touch Develop (www.
touchdevelop.com). The staff were extremely welcoming 
and engaging and the students thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves. The virtual reality that was experienced 
was the HTC Vive which introduces consumers to virtual 
reality using the environment around them. Students 
felt like they were underwater or protecting a castle from 
intruders using a bow and arrow. The Vive uses spatial 
mapping to scan and know the room you are in and 
allow you to interact in that space with digital objects as 
well as controllers. The Sydney City Microsoft store is the 
only Microsoft store in Sydney and this excursion was 
the first time a group of students experienced virtual 
reality with the Vive! Students were able to make an app 
using touch screen devices and computers. This allows 
them to program using code lines as well as easier to 
use buttons for beginners. The students represented the 
school extremely well and we were commended on their 
behaviour while they were in the store and even while on 
the train by a commuter. Ms Kirkham and I were very proud.
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In February this year, Severe Tropical Cyclone Winston measuring 325km/h hit the Fiji Islands, 
leaving the island community devastated.  In response to this natural disaster, Cabramatta High 
School staff and students came together to make a difference to two primary schools in Fiji.
School spirit was shown under the direction and leadership of the Fiji Cyclone Appeal Committee 
and combined efforts of both the staff and students. School and staff donated many items 
and through various fundraising efforts by Year 12 students, the Red Cross Committee and 
staff members, we were able to purchase much needed teaching resources and student study 
packages.  Overall our efforts resulted in 23 cartons of donated items being sent to the schools in Fiji. 

School Supports Fiji Schools After Tropical 
Cyclone Winston by Ms Nath



18

Medieval Show with James Adams
by Andy Nguyen

On Monday the 31st of October, Year 8 had the opportunity to listen to 
James Adams’ wealth of knowledge about medieval weaponry and warfare. 

In the first part of the show we were shown what different types of armour were 
used and how they were utilised in battle. The host requested five volunteers from 
the audience to wear the armour and to hold the shields, I was lucky to be one of the 
volunteers. He then gave each of us different types of equipment for different types 
of warfare during the Middle Ages; such as a Viking Warrior and a Knight crusader.

He also gave us fun facts like how Ned Kelly’s helmet was inspired by stories his mother 
told him about the Middle Ages. We all had an opportunity to look more closely at the 
different types of weapons, such as the bow and arrow and the stocks. These were a form 
of medieval punishment yet proved a ‘selfie’ opportunity for many students and teachers.

Mr Adams  also talked about the important role of a jester and how despite their reputation of being 
a “fool”, they were actually quite clever. To be able to maintain their position in the King’s court they 
had to develop many skills to be able to entertain and converse with visitors from different countries. 

One of the highlights was the demonstration of the mechanised crossbow 
which highlighted the level of technology of weaponry for its day. It was a 
fantastic opportunity to see real artefacts and evidence of history from the past.
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On the 7th of November, the 22nd State Constitutional Convention was held 
in the NSW Parliament House. Hosted by the Parliamentary Education Office, 
there was a record number of 150 students present. Over one third of these 
were from regional schools. The focus topic was referendums and plebiscites. 

I was chosen to attend this event after submitting an application addressing a 
referendum that has been approved. Despite there having been 44 referendums 
since Federation, only 8 have been carried out. I chose the 1967 Referendum. 

Throughout the day, we particularly focused on the 1916 conscription referendum, 
1951 referendum (Communist Party Dissolution) and the 1981 Tasmanian power 
referendum. We were facilitated by parliamentary officers. At the end of the day, 
30 delegates were selected by the participants to represent NSW at the National 
Constitutional Convention, to be held during March next year in Canberra.

I was able to meet and speak to many students of my age who were extremely 
aware of the Australian political landscape. It was an extremely insightful 
experience, as the discussion topics varied from issues such as non-compulsory 
voting and its impact on Brexit to the environment and the Great Barrier Reef. 

Despite being unable to attend Peace Day due to this convention, 
I gained a deeper understanding about the way referendums and 
plebiscites have shaped significant events throughout Australian history.  

NSW Constitutional Convention T.O.M
by Tracy Chau
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Proud Supporters
 Cabramatta High school would like to gratefully acknowledge the generosity of our sponsors. 

Academy Photography  
Bowlarama, Wetherill Park

Cabra-Vale Diggers  
Cabramatta Rugby Leagues Club
Chinghai Meditation Association    

Ching Hai International Association      
Committed to Coaching  (C2C)

Faz Uniforms
Iglesia Ni Christo Church of Christ   
International Martial Arts Centres

Languages Other Than English-Cabramatta High School  
Lifeline Macarthur        

Margaret Milligan- School Canteen  
McDonalds Family Restaurant, Liverpool Megacenta  

Peak Science   
Plus Fitness Cabramatta

Taylors Pharmacy
The Australian Association of All Nationalities of China Inc. - Chinese Language School      

Top Class English Tutoring
What The Fudge

White Doves ‘R’ Us

Liverpool
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The Conoco Phillips Science Experience
by Ms Piesse and Ms Jeyakumar 

Year nine students in Mrs Jeyakumar’s class expressed an interest in attending a special opportunity 
called the “Conoco Phillips Science Experience” at the University of Technology Sydney. The cost of this 
three day activity was high and so the students put forward a proposal to the school executive to try 
and raise funds in order for them to attend. The staff and students of Cabramatta High were incredibly 
supportive. All six students were able to attend the event as a result of fundraising. The hosting university 
was very impressed with the school and offered to pay for an additional six students to attend for free!
It was a fantastic opportunity for our students, made possible from the hard work and support of 
many in our school.  Thank you to all who donated prizes, ran activities and bought raffle tickets.
Please read below to hear some feedback from our students after attending this opportunity:

“I really enjoyed going to the University of Technology, Sydney. It helped 
me gain more confidence in my science studies and made me realise that I 
would like to pursue a Biology related degree in the future” Thomas Nguyen

“My experience to attend UTS was absolutely amazing. It was a fun filled three 
days and also very educational. I learnt a lot from this program and enjoyed all the 
experiments. I also learnt a lot about science courses that are available at University. It 
has also helped me to work out my subject choices for when I become a senior.” Emily Le

“Participating in the Conoco Phillips Science Experience has given me the opportunity to discover 
more about the importance of Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics. The program was 
engaging and motivating and allowed me to experience University life. It also gave me the opportunity 
to learn more about courses for my future and gave me skills and knowledge that are beneficial in my 
future classwork. I really enjoyed this program and recommend it to future students” Trish Nguyen

“The activities hosted by the University were fun and enjoyable. I especially loved working in the “superlab”. 
It was a vast space full of microscopes and other technologies. I got  to know a few people in their science 
program and we were also given some souvenirs which made us feel even more special.”  Juliana Tieng

“This opportunity has motivated me to undertake further studies in a STEM related field. We learnt about the 
significance of STEM in our daily life and society. We participated in workshops about statistics, microbiology, 
physics and forensics. My favourite part of this experience was having the opportunity to connect with like-
minded students from across the state. I am very thankful for being given the opportunity to attend this 
event. The university mentors were great in offering us guidance and support. The opportunity provided 
us with an opportunity to think about our continued path in education and our futures.” Wendy Nguyen

“I thoroughly enjoyed the days and would love to go again someday! I am thankful for the 
opportunity to participate in many creative workshops and experience the high quality facilities 
and organisation. The lunched provided allowed us to continually work over the course of the day. 
I was able to meet and connect with many other students and experience university life. The entire 
experience was great fun and has made me think about a future career in a science realted fiels. Thanks 
to all the staff and students at Cabramatta high for supporting us…I am very grateful.”  Adrian Lim

“We were able to experience practicals that we wouldn’t normally be able to at high school. We grew 
bacteria on an agar plate and participated in forensic science scenarios. It was a very worthwhile 
experience” Reagan Quach.
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Year 9 Commerce Challenge
by Wendy Nguyen and 9Commerce1

Sweet Tooth versus Cheesus!
On Friday the 21st of October, after weeks of preparation and heavy promotion by both 
Commerce classes involved, the 1.05pm lunch bell had rung for the rush of customers to come 
to the canteen cola  area. The battle of the sales between Sweet Tooth and Cheesus had begun.
This competition was based on what we learnt beforehand in a unit called “Running 
a Business”. By experiencing a practical challenge we were able to develop skills that are 
needed to run a successful business. Both Commerce classes planned and organised all 
aspects of the business including marketing, finance, operations and human resources. 
From planning and running our business, we have gained many skills in regards to teamwork, 
leadership and cooperation. This challenge required effective communication amongst all 
class members in order to solve problems as they arose and to determine the most optimal 
strategy to maximise our return on investment.  We have learnt that promotion is exceptionally 
important as it attracts customers, leads to an increase in sales and public awareness. 
This challenge left many students seriously considering becoming an entrepreneur one day.
The winner: Randwick Children’s Hospital as both classes contributed 10% of their 
profit to support this whole school charity drive to raise funds for the Xmas appeal.
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Enviro Club News
by Kevin Tear

Last term, Cabra High’s Enviro Club contributed to cleaning up different areas of the 
community as well as school grounds in a bid to make a difference in the community. 
Students in teams of 4-5 competed in the tournament for JBHiFi gift cards as a reward. 
Every Thursday lunch for 4 weeks, students gave up their time to travel to different 
areas around Cabramatta to help clean up the area and role model environmental 
responsibility. They used the grabbers and rubbish bags to contain the rubbish and at 
the end of each session, students weighed in their bags with the heaviest bag winning 
the round. After the four rounds it was Team Rocket who walked away as the winners.
The students were eager to help clean up their local environment in order to 
create a cleaner and safer community that future generations can also enjoy. 
Nearly all the Enviro Club member’s contributed by placing their rubbish in 
the bins or volunteering to clean up in the local community rain hail or shine. 

Cabra 
Clean Up!
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Sport Report
by Ms Jansen Sport Organiser

Cabramatta High School students have shown that they can work extremely hard 
in sporting aspects by attaining some very impressive results in 2016. There were 
individuals from all grades who have represented at school, zone, regional and state 
levels, always upholding the excellent reputation that Cabramatta High School has.

At a school level, there were carnivals for swimming, athletics and cross country. It was great to see 
the students all enjoying some healthy competition. They showed good sportsmanship, win or 
lose, which was outstanding. Many of the students showed potential and progressed through to 
higher levels of these types of carnivals including Kellyanh NGUYEN and Ken TRAN for swimming 
as well as Luke TRAINOR and Siriyakom CHAIMUEANGNUM for cross country, just to name a few. 

At a zone level, students competed in ‘Gala Days’ and the ‘Grade Sport Competition’ with many 
sports teams achieving high results through teamwork. The mixed table tennis, girls’ netball, 
girls’ basketball and boys’ volleyball teams were exceptional! There were many students 
who were impressively selected for Bernera zone teams including Tisiola NOA for netball.

At a regional level, 18 teams across a range of sports competed in the Sydney South West 
Knockout Competition. The boys’ basketball and boys’ volleyball teams placed first making 
them regional champions! They progressed to the state series and made Cabramatta 
High School very proud of their efforts by ranking in the top 4 and top 9 teams in the 
competition. Some students were selected for teams representing the Sydney South West 
Region including Jagos KALAPAC for basketball and David DANG and Joe HALL for volleyball.

At a state level, there were even some students who worked hard enough to be 
selected for a New South Wales team, competing at a national level! They showed 
commitment and dedication to improving their personal technique and the team’s 
skills as a whole. These students were Tina DANG and Anh MAI for volleyball. 
After another successful year in sport, let the school team spirit 
continue on with more hard work and lots of fun next year!
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Ngoc Tram Nguyen Scholarship Dinner 2016 
by Kylie Le Year 12

A night to remember...

Year 11 and Year 12 Legal Studies students attended a splendid evening at Crystal 
Palace in Canley Heights, celebrating the Ngoc Tram Nguyen Scholarship dinner 2016.

On the night, various guest speakers shared their stories and their experiences with the audience 
from different schools, companies and other local organisations. They shared experiences of 
their struggles and how they overcome these obstacles that eventually led to their success. 

With inspiring speeches, a 6-course meal, lovely guest performers and 
a free photo-booth we were kept entertained for the whole evening.

A bidding game was also offered as guests purchased raffle tickets that were placed in a 
draw. The guests were also given an opportunity to win vouchers from ‘What The Fudge’ cafe.

Overall, the night was a wonderful experience and we strongly encourage 
future Legal Studies students to attend if provided the opportunity.
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Sydney Peace Prize ...
by Christyna Le

On Friday 11th November after school at 4:30pm sharp, 13 students from the environment club had 
to meet at Cabra station in order to attend a peace day lecture from 6:30pm to 8:00pm. It was to 
celebrate the 2016 Sydney peace prize winner Naomi Klein along with an opening song and award 
ceremony by Missy Higgins, Senator Patrick Dodson and Professor Gillian Triggs. Naomi Klein won 
the award for her most influential point of view on climate change and economic justice of our time. 
She spoke about challenges in the way individuals are living in which received an outstanding 
ovation worldwide. Recently Naomi visited our school for Peace day and gave a remarkable 
speech on how much this peace prize means to her. Personally, I believed in her passion 
for stopping climate change and making easy adjustments to benefit future generations.
The Ceremony was held at Sydney Town Hall. Our school was very lucky to be given the opportunity 
to come and experience what it’s like to attend a very formal assembly. Overall, it was a very 
attention-grabbing ceremony and many of us students are looking forward to many more similar 
events to this. We all wish Naomi Klein good luck for her ongoing contribution to climate change!  
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Award Night 2016
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2017  TERM  1 
SCHOOL CALENDAR


